BOARD OF WATER/SEWER COMMISSIONERS NORT ig i?%‘sx 5 DCLER K

166 John Scott Blvd., Norton MA 02766
Tuesday October 23,2018 Wi NOV IS A 84T
6:30pm Meeting called to order. Commissioners Luke Grant. Scott Ollerhead, Steve
Bishop, Bernie Marshall and Fran Yanuskiewicz. Mark Abrahams

Call to order:

The Board asked Mr. Abrahams opinion on the issue of indirect costs associated to the
Water/Sewer Enterprise accounts. The discussion ended with the Boards better understanding on
how the costs are calculated. The Board also asked Mr. Abrahams if he would submit a quotation
to look at water rates, and to see if adjustment may need to be done, considering payment for the
Treatment Facility is on the horizon.

Weston & Sampson Updates:

Fran Yanuskiewicz gave an update on the Treatment Facility. The contractor is working on
concrete work that will pave the way for the masonry work to begin in early December. The
directional drill was a major success. Mr. Yanuskiewicz also spoke of the Town Sewer Article,
that pertained to the easement agreements that would need to be in place between the Sewer
Board, and the Norton Housing Authority. There was also a conversation pertaining to the
Memorandum of Understanding between the Housing Authority and the Commission. The draft
of which will be furnished by the Housing Authorities Attorney in short time.

Superintendent’s Update:

Bernie Marshall reported that there had been no dialogue between the Housing Authority and
himself, with 2 messages left. Mr. Marshall reported that the Fall Flushing Program was running
smoothly, with very few customer complaints, as opposed to years past. The Lead and Copper
Sampling Program was to kick off the week of October 29™ Gravity Construction’s first set of
samples came back with confirmed coliform counts, and a re-chlorination was set up.

Marshall also contacted Wheaton College, as there have been numerous clogs at the Center
Pump Station, because of inappropriate items being flushed by the students.

All appropriately processed bills were signed.
Next meeting: November 14, 2018 6:30 PM.

Meeting adjourned 8:30 pm.
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